
ATTACHMENT 18 

Ms, Dana Stidham 
Planning Department 
405 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 

December 1 2, 2006 

Dear Ms. Stidham, 

For your review, we have attached our firm's assessment of how the University Village green development 
project meets the requirements of the US Green Building Council's LEED (Leadership in Energy and 
Environmental Design)-Neighborhood Development draft rating system. Because of the scale and diversity of 
the University Village project, we felt that the LEED-ND rating system would be the most appropriate 
benchmarking tool, even though it is still in its draft form (dated 9/6/05). As defined by the USGBC, LEED- 
ND is intended to be used to certify "exemplary development projects that perform well in terms of smart 
growth, urbanism, and green building, and may constitute whole neighborhoods, fractions of neighborhoods, 
or multiple neighborhoods." Please note that the pilot version of the LEED-ND rating system has not yet been 
released but is expected to roll-out early in 2007. We expect that the specific credits and requirements listed 
in pilot version may be substantially different from the draft version upon which we based our assessment; 
however, the intent of the rating system should remain in tact. Once the pilot is ready for application, we will 
work with East West's team to submit as a pilot project. Should we not be selected as a pilot (selection is 
based on a number of factors, including geography), we will continue to work with the team to evolve the 
plans as if we were in the pilot program. 

As a firm that is devoted exclusively to the design and development of green projects, it is our professional 
opinion that University Village is a more sustainable model for neighborhood development projects. True to 
the green design process, we were engaged early in the planning process and have been excited to work with 
East West's team over the past year to continually evaluate and improve the sustainability of the University 
Village development plan. From a "pattern" perspective, the project's location and site plan excels; by re- 
developing a site in a mixed-use and pedestrian friendly way, the project has positioned itself as more 
sustainable from the start. In addition, the massing and orientation of the buildings will take advantage of the 
sun to reduce energy consumption while providing natural light.    As the actual details of the buildings 
continue to be developed, we will work closely with the development team to integrate sustainable systems 
and material choices. 

O n  a personal note, it has been a pleasure to work with such an open-minded team that is focused on 
providing a better quality of life for residents and neighborhoods-even when it could mean additional 
upfront costs. We look forward to our continued work with East West Partners to shape University Village in a 
more sustainable manner. 

Should you have any questions about the LEED-ND materials we have assembled, you are welcome to 
contact us directly. 

Sincerely yours, 

Jennifer Rezeli, Principal Scott Kelly, Principal 




























